
Southwark Council Highway Projects 
Direct Dial – 020 7525 5000 
Date: 06/05/2022 

Dear Resident, 

Notification of upcoming Highway Improvement Works – North Peckham Healthy Streets 

Experimental modal filter on St Georges Way 

As part of proposals to improve walking and cycling facilities and make the North Peckham area safer for all road users, 

we recently consulted on various measures including introduction of a modal filter on St Georges Way under an 

experimental traffic order.  The measures have now been approved for implementation and the experimental measures 

will be installed for a maximum of 18 months, and within that time, the council will carry out several reviews and will 

consider people’s views to decide whether to make the trial permanent, amend it or to remove these measures.    

Anyone wishing to object to the making of the permanent order or make any representation regarding the scheme would 

have until 16 November 2022 to do so and may send a statement to traffic.orders@southwark.gov.uk or to Traffic Order 

consultations, Highways, Southwark Council, Environment and leisure, P. O. Box 65429, London SE1P 5LX quoting 

reference TMO2122-EXP16_ST Georges Way.  Please note that if you wish to object to the scheme, you must state the 

grounds on which your objection is made. 

The work measures proposed and anticipated duration are listed below: 

Road Work Description Duration Traffic Management 

St Georges Way from Chandler 
Way to Bibury Close 

Installation of signage and 
planters to close the road. 

From: 17/05/22 
To: 18/05/22 

Road Closure 

The above proposed start date may be subject to change due to unforeseen circumstances. 

These works will be implemented between 08:00 hours and 17:00 hours (Monday to Saturday, weather permitting). Please 
note that footway areas will be maintained for use outside of these hours.  
We are aware that these works may cause some disruptions to residents, local businesses and visitors, however, we will 
endeavour to keep this to a minimum.  The duration of works specified above is only indicative, we will endeavour to 
complete the works in the minimum time possible.  It is possible, however, that the works will take longer than expected 
if we encounter any unforeseen difficulties, for example bad weather. 

For these works to be carried out in a safe working manner appropriate traffic management under signal control is to be 
used, the carriageway must be kept clear from parked vehicles at the locations highlighted above.  We will use ‘No Waiting’ 
cones and signs to indicate the extent of any parking restrictions.  If a vehicle is obstructing the works, the Council may 
relocate the vehicle. If you think your vehicle may have been towed or repositioned, try TRACE on 0300 077 0100 or go to 
https://trace.london/ to find out. Clearly, we would prefer not to do this so please try and observe the cones and signs 
accordingly. 
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Should you have any queries regarding the execution of the works, or you have any specific access requirements, please 
do not hesitate to contact the works supervisor, Michael Bedding at FM Conway Control Centre on 01732 600700 or 
contact us via email, southwarkenquiries@fmconway.co.uk where we will do our best to assist you. Please quote the 
borough and site location on calling. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused. We hope you appreciate that the short-term inconvenience will be 
worthwhile given the long-term benefits to the community. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

Southwark Council working with FM Conway 
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